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Multnomah County Oregon
Important Notice

About Your Medical Care under Workers’ Compensation

Effective August 1, 1997, Multnomah County’s Risk Management Division contracted with two managed care organizations (MCOs) to provide employees with managed care on all new workers’ compensation claims and previous claims when they meet certain criteria.  

In order to receive workers’ compensation benefits, every County employee who files a claim for workers’ compensation is required to seek medical treatment from a Providence MCO or Kaiser On-the-Job medical provider as soon as you file a claim.    The one exception to this is that you may be treated by your family doctor if your doctor is an M.D. or a D.O specializing in family practice, general practice or internal medicine, who has treated you before your injury under your group health plan and who maintains your medical records, if he/she agrees to comply with the terms and conditions of the MCO’s.

You can choose which of the MCO’s will be your medical provider.  If your claim should be denied (found to be not compensable under workers’ compensation), you will be responsible for covering the cost of any further treatment under your group health plan.  You may want to consider choosing Kaiser On-The-Job if Kaiser is your group health provider or the Providence MCO if your group health plan is ODS since this would allow you to maintain continuity of care if your claim were to be denied.  Both MCO’s have a variety of treatment providers included on their provider lists to ensure that employees have access to the kinds of medical treatment allowed under workers’ compensation law.

Providence MCO and Kaiser On-the-Job physicians are available 24-hours a day in a variety of locations.  Information on how to access both MCO’s is included in this packet.

As part of filling out your workers’ compensation form (known as an 801 form or Report of Job Injury or Illness), you must fill out an MCO Choice Form (enclosed in this packet).  Please be sure to tell your supervisor or department workers’ compensation coordinator about your injury; he or she can help you fill out the necessary paperwork.  If you have questions, please call The Workers’ Compensation Section, at 503-988-5756 or 503-988-5190.
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